
Thank you to our families who took part in our June 2020 survey to help inform our planning process for 
the 2020-2021 school year.  For your reference, an overview of the data is summarized below. As we work to 
create a safe learning environment for our return to school in the fall, your continued input in this process is 
important.

Who Responded?
•	 2,015 Families representing 3,789 students
•	 95% of our enrollment represented 

Technology
•	 More than 97% of families reported reliable 

home internet service
•	 94% believe their internet to be fast enough to 

support District devices for students
•	 96% of parents felt somewhat or very  

comfortable with technology use

Mask Usage
•	 64% felt that face masks should be optional for 

staff (if not required by the PDE)
•	 69% felt that face masks should be optional for 

students (if not required by the PDE)
Note: At the time of the survey masks were 
recommended, but as of July 1 masks became 
mandatory in the school setting with limited 
exemptions. 

Parents Willing to Transport Daily* 
•	 Bower Hill - 46%
•	 Pleasant Valley - 55%
•	 McMurray - 50% 
•	 Middle School - 46% 
•	 High School - 57% 
* % of parents who  
responded to the survey

Teaching and Learning Options

Note: Some grade totals may not equal 100% due to 
rounding.

•	 As expected, the traditional education 
model was preferred by most families. 

•	 Families who chose remote learning 
options were split equally at 50% who 
preferred asynchronous instruction and 
50% who selected synchronous.  

Traditional Hybrid Remote
Grade K 78% 18% 4%
Grade 1 76% 20% 4%
Grade 2 71% 24% 5%
Grade 3 77% 20% 3%
Grade 4 70% 24% 5%
Grade 5 70% 26% 4%
Grade 6 68% 26% 6%
Grade 7 66% 26% 7%
Grade 8 67% 27% 6%
Grade 9 72% 23% 5%
Grade 10 60% 34% 6%
Grade 11 67% 28% 5%
Grade 12 66% 29% 5%


